
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
 

 

   

  

    

  

John Paul College, Rotorua 
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A WEEKLY NEWSLETTER FOR THE JOHN PAUL COLLEGE COMMUNITY 
 Term 3, Issue 30     14

th
 September 2015 

Ma te pono Me te aroha – Through Faith and Love 

2015 School Theme :  ‘Per Ardua Ad Astra – Through Adversity To The Stars’  

Dear Parents/ Caregivers 
Kia Ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa, Greetings 
STUDY BREAK: YEARS 11-13 
It is important that all students, including seniors, take a well-earned break during the upcoming holidays. It is 
however, for seniors (Years 11-13), a study break rather than a holiday. They have only six weeks of school 
remaining before they sit their external NCEA exams.  
A considerable amount of time over the school holidays should be devoted to study, including completing 
assignments and preparing for those external exams. Please ensure your children are doing this. The time to 
fully relax is over the Christmas break. 

SCHOOL FEES 
A great deal of financial planning goes into providing additional resources for curriculum delivery. Although 
school fees are a voluntary contribution, they are a very important resource for the school to ensure your 
child has the best resources available. Automatic payment forms are available from the Accounts Office to 
assist those who may have outstanding fees. Thank you to those who have paid the fees to date. 

God bless 
Patrick Walsh - Principal 
  
 
 
 
  
 

 

Tena koutou katoa, all whanau are invited to the Whanau Support Hui from 5.30pm 
to 7pm, shared kai afterwards, TONIGHT, in the Whare.  We will be getting ready for 
the upcoming Manu Korero trip and the Waka Ama Distance Champs.  
We had a really good turnout for waka ama registration, over 30 juniors (under 16) so 
it’s great to see the sport grow at the school. We have also begun to establish our 
links with our primary school whanau support groups and have a request to consider 
for a shared hui later this year. Maori mass at school is Wednesday 23rd September 
and we will also be getting ready for Maori Mass at St Michaels on the 3rd of October.  
Students will be participating and we hope whanau can attend as well, in celebrate 
mass in our reo.  Nga mihi, Eugene. Chair, Whanau Support Group. 

Please return all winter code sports uniforms (laundered), first aid kits, game bags 
and balls as soon as possible for stocktaking. Replacement invoices will be issued. 

STAFF ONLY DAY– Friday  September 18TH  
SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED 

 

 

SOCIAL JUSTICE WEEK AT JPC 
This week, 13-19 September, is Social Justice Week. Caritas is focussing on Family Poverty in our local 
community. There will be a house competition involving the bringing of grocery items in house colours. 
The house days are as follows; 

Monday          Kanea (yellow) 
Tuesday         Mackillop (green) 
Wednesday     Rice (red) 
Thursday        LaSalle (purple) 

Because Teacher Only Day is on Friday, Monday 21st will be McKenna (blue) 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
Veronica Aislabie - TIC Caritas 
 

http://www.jpc.co.nz/


THE UNIFORM SHOP  
IS OPEN  

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY 
8.00a.m to 4.00p.m Term time only 

CLOSED 11.30-12.30 
Please note that Postie Plus stock no 

JPC uniforms 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
September 
18th Teacher Only Day 
25th Senior Reports Issued 
 End of Term 3 
October 
12th Start of Term 4 
19th RE Assessment Week 
22nd Year 9 Market Day 
23rd CBOP Tennis Champs Yrs 7 & 8 
29-30th Speech Exams 
28th Year 11 Cambridge Exams 
 Year 10 Market Day 
29th/30th Year 8 Aquatics Day 
30th-31st BoP Rugby Sevens – Juniors  
November 
3rd Snr Co-curricular Prizegiving 
5th Snr Prizegiving 
6th Jnr BoP Tennis Champs 
 NCEA Scholarship Exams commence 
9th NCEA Exams commence 
 Junior Exams commence 
12th Year 10 Youth Summit 
16th-30th Life Ed 
16th Year 8 Camp Week 
 Orientation Week 2016 Year 7s 
23rd-1st Dec Year 10 Activity Week 
26-29th NISS Water Polo Juniors   
December 
1st Years 7 & 8 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
3rd Years 9 & 10 CoCurricular Prizegiving 
4th NCEA/Scholarship Exams finish 
4th Junior Prizegiving 
 Junior Reports Issued 
 School closes for 2015 at 12.05pm 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

PTA 2nd HAND 
UNIFORM SALE 

Thurs 17th September 
Wed 23rd September 

330 till 5 pm  
At MacKillop Campus 

We gratefully accept any second hand 
uniforms for resale. Please bring any 
unwanted, ‘grown-out-of’ uniforms to the maim 
reception. Thank you in anticipation. 

 

 

 

 

27th 

September 

Put your clocks 
forward 1 hour 

CHANGEOVER TO  
SUMMER UNIFORM 

Changeover can commence from  
Monday 14

th
 September 

Only summer OR winter uniform  
can be worn  

NO MIXING OF UNIFORMS 
The Uniform Shop will be open  

LATE NIGHT: 5.30pm 23rd September 
PLUS 2nd week of the holidays:  

Thursday 8th& Friday 9th October 
 

A huge thank you to the 

JPC PTA who recently 

purchased a concrete table 

tennis table for the 

students to enjoy during 

their breaks. 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our PTA 
Quiz on Friday night . It was a very successful night 
with the students and parents making a great effort 
dressing up. The team G Force won yet again.  
We wish to acknowledge the support of our 
sponsors and encourage you to support them. 
Thank you, Andrea Colby PTA chair. 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCIf2q4mTnccCFWTmpgodegIJNQ&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcliparts.co%2Fsale-clip-art&ei=ieHHVceNGeTMmwX6hKSoAw&bvm=bv.99804247,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNFyL7n8SS2aF1YGoqiXqJ025h9CAw&ust=1439249041930060
https://www.google.co.nz/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fnovember2013calendar.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2014%2F05%2Fdaylight-savings-ends-clip-art-3.jpeg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fnovember2013calendar.org%2Fdaylight-savings-ends-clipart-and-pictures.html&docid=m7Cb9Xv2qirQmM&tbnid=o4nGJbU228UKXM%3A&w=3716&h=2865&ei=JEwGVIDQK463uATQ-4GoDQ&ved=0CAIQxiAwAA&iact=c


    WANTED 
Used greeting cards 

The JPC Young Vinnies are well  
on the way with this year’s  
Christmas orders already. 
Between now and Christmas they  
make hundreds of cards for prisons, the 
hospital and the elderly so require any  
used Christmas and greeting cards and  
embellishments. 
Students are encouraged to ‘drop in’ to C9 on 
Wednesdays and wet lunch times to create a 
card. 
Mrs G Cook – Young Vinnies Coordinator 
E: Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz  
 
 

INTERNATIONAL FOOD FESTIVAL 

Tuesday 22nd September  1.20 pm – 2.00pm in the main quad 

Join us in celebrating the rich diversity of our many different countries and 

cultures within our school. 
 

To date we have registrations from: 
Japan, China, Germany, France, South Africa, Korea, Taiwan, Thailand, India, Indonesia, Fiji, 

Tokelau, Spain, Philippines, Ireland, Vietnam, Switzerland, Argentina, Samoa, Tonga, 
Zimbabwe, Sri Lanka, England, Poland, Chile and New Zealand 

The school community is warmly invited to participate  

either by joining a group or by simply attending on the  

day. 

Contact the International Office for more details 

E: international@jpc.school.nz  
 

 

 

 

 

FUNDRAISER - MOVIE NIGHT 
Tickets are on sale at the Accounts Office 

for the premiere of EVEREST 
$15 – students, $20 – Adults 

Nibbles included 
All proceeds will go to the 50 Waiariki 
Nepalese student’s families who have been 
affected by the recent earthquake 
Over 8 million people across Nepal have been affected by the 

earthquakes and aftershocks. It's thought that 2.8 million 

people had their homes completely destroyed. Tens of 
thousands of people are still living outdoors in makeshift 

shelters as the monsoon intensifies. Food shortages have 

been reported. Relief efforts are being further hampered by 
ongoing rain and flash floods. - See more at: 

http://www.oxfam.org.nz/what-we-do/emergencies/nepal-
earthquake- 

 

ROTORUA SOCCER ACADEMY/HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
To be held at Malfroy Primary School on Monday 28th and Tuesday 29th September. 

From 9.00a.m to 3.00p.m each day - Wet or fine 
Learn to play football or just improve your skills, and have a great time 

$50 for both days, limited spaces available 
Phone Ian on 3628 411 / 021 108 1841 Or email walkersrule@xtra.co.nz 

 

 

Rotorua District Choir and choristers 
from 11 other choirs across the central 
North Island are coming together to perform 
Mozart’s “Requiem”.  Acclaimed conductor 
David Squire of National Youth Choir fame, 
four rising soloists from Waikato University, 
the Mozart Festival Orchestra conducted by 
Jim McGregor and 200 singers will sing in 
four concerts in the BOP.    
The Rotorua concert is  Saturday 19 
September, 7.30pm, St Mary’s Church, 
Ranolf Street.  $15 seat, children free  

mailto:Gillian.cook@jpc.school.nz
mailto:international@jpc.school.nz
mailto:walkersrule@xtra.co.nz


 

Please return all trophies  
by Friday 25th 

SEPTEMBER 
There are only six school weeks left to prepare for the senior prizegiving  

and the trophies are needed for engraving. Thank you 
 

FUNDRAISER: BIRD BOXES - In time for Spring 
Sequoia Dobson who is in Year 7JS is trying to fundraise in 
order to go on a Worldwide Girl Guide Jamboree in 
Christchurch in January. The Jamboree takes place every 4 
years.  
Sequoia needs to raise $1000.  
She has made some bird boxes which she is selling for $15. If 
you would like to purchase one please phone 3456 999 and 
leave your details. 
 

  

JPC FOOTBALL  - NATIONAL 1ST XI TOURNAMENT 2015 
The 1st XI travelled to the NZ Secondary Schools National Football Tournament in Papamoa recently. 
JPC came into the tournament aiming for a top ten placing and they did not disappoint. Led by goal 
scoring Captain Jack Tombleson, JPC went through their 5 pool games unbeaten and quickly became 
the surprise package of the tournament. Unfortunately they lost a nail biting quarter final against Lynfield 
High School (Auckland) 1-2, after being one-nil ahead with 10 minutes to play. A penalty decision went 
against JPC and the opposition scored late to take out the game. With a top four spot lost, the team 
showed plenty of character to win their remaining two playoff games to secure a very satisfying 5th 
place finish which is the best result at a National 1st XI Tournament for a JPC Boys team for some years. 
  
The outstanding team performance was built around a water tight defence that was superbly marshalled 
by outstanding goal keeper Jacob Kitson. They team conceded only 4 goals in the entire tournament and 
Kitson was named the tournament’s “Golden Glove” winner for the least goals conceded. Right back 
Tyson Rimmer was in the heart of the defensive effort and was another player to impress coaches. Jack 
Tombleson was voted the teams “MVP” by the tournament organisers. 
  
This JPC team is still very young with the majority of players in Year 11 and they have the potential to go 
even higher in future national tournaments. 
  
The 2015 Tournament team was: 
Jack Tombleson, Connor Laing, Jae Lee, Jacob Kitson, Daham Nanayakkara, Dilan Nanayakkara, Caleb 
Marriner, Steffano Riley, Hamish Watt, Archie Tombleson, Ryan Heath, James Nelson, Shamus Fraser, 
Jason Quinlan, Tyson Rimmer, Daniel Sherman, and Jason Nel . 
  

Team Management would like to acknowledge all of the parents and families who 
came out to support their sons last week (in rain and shine) and provide transport. 
Special thanks to our support team of Denise Kitson, Lisa Hitchcock, Neville 
Nanayakkara, and Matt Sherman for their huge efforts over the week.  

  
Regards 
Denis Marriner (Manager) Dave Watt and Richard Quinlan (Co – Coaches) 

  



JPC 1ST XI AT NZSS FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT PAPAMOA 2015 

Result 5th out of 24 schools 

Played 8, - Won 6, Drew 1, Lost 1    Goals Scored 18  Goals Against  4 

 
Team: 
Back row – 

Shamus Fraser, Jason Quinlan,  
Steffano Riley, Dilan Nanayakkara,  
Caleb Marriner, James Nelson, 
Hamish Watt, Ryan Heath, Jacob  
Kitson, Jason Nel, Archie Tombleson,  
Daniel Sherman. 
Front row – 

Tyson Rimmer, Conor Laing, Jack  
Tombleson (Captain), Daham  
Nanyakkara, Jae Lee. 
  

 

 

Congratulations to Renee Dudson for gaining 
Silver in Squash at the Aims.  
An outstanding achievement! 

JPC RUGBY 2016 
As the rugby season comes to a close we want to 
thank coaches, supporters, sponsors and players for 
your efforts and support of the rugby programme 
here at JPC. 
  
There have been many areas that have been 
challenging this year, the major being full time 
commitment from students wanting to play and 
parents willing to coach teams. Looking forward to 
2016 we would like to have a 1st XV, 2nd XV, U15 
and U14. To be able to do this we will need to have 2 
coaches per team (set out by BOPRU, as a safety 
requirement). 
  
To reinforce and build on what has been created this 
year, we would like to hold an informal meeting of all 
interested parents/care givers/ex All Blacks at the 
Rotorua CT Club on Wednesday 23rd Sept 5.45pm. 
See you there. 
Richard Haigh 
 

JPC U15 Rugby Raffle 
The JPC U15 Rugby would like to thank all of 
those that supported their last raffle. 
Raffle results: 

1st 158,  
2nd  004  
3rd  544  
4th   023  
5th   258 

Thank you to the Cullens, Farm Meat Packers, 
Kay Humphries Travel, Side Pocket Bar, 
Novotel and Jacqui Cole for the prizes. 

OBOP has a club event on this Sunday morning in central Rotorua. 
There will be 3 different short ("Sprint") courses.  You can do 1 or more.  There will be two longer courses 
(1.9km and 1.6km), as well as a shorter and easier course. 
The event is suitable for all ages and abilities, and you can do it in a team if you prefer.  Good speed 
training or just enjoy getting out in some different areas for some exercise! 
The start and finish will be from the small Rotorua Girls High School car park at the end of Miro Street.  It 
will be signposted from Old Taupo Road and Malfroy Road. 
 
Registration will open at 9.45am and starts will be from 10am to 11.30am.  Simply turn up on the day.  Cost 
$5 per junior (<20 years) or $10 per adult. 
 

 



JUNIOR FOOTBALL – CONGRATULATIONS JPC 
It was a good weekend for JPC football, as the junior competitions come to a close. We have had  
approximately 130 children playing football from JPC every Saturday during terms two and three, 
across nine teams. 
 
In the 12th/13th Grade Division 1, the JPC Falcons claimed the top spot In the 12th/13th Grade Division 2, 
The JPC Saints were victorious. 
 
And finally, in the 14th/15th Grade, the JPC Jets were crowned champions last week. This is an excellent 
set of results and congratulations goes to all competitors winners or otherwise. Of course none of this can 
take place without the hard work and help of parents and students, so many thanks to the following: 
 
The JPC Saints – Matt Goodall and Daham Nanayakkara 
The JPC Falcons – Brendan Squibb 
The JPC Heroes – Gary Benfell 
The JPC Spirit – Chris Spargo 
The JPC Hawks – Ash Stubbing 
The JPC Eagles – David Davies 
The JPC Kestrels – Vernon Douglas 
The JPC Harriers – Lee Stubbs 
The JPC Jets – Julian Hewitt 
 
Thanks also to all the parents and grandparents who have helped in any way throughout the season; a very 
successful football season for JPC. 
 
AIMS Football 
JPC AIMS football team had a great experience last week over at The Mount. Though they didn’t get the 
finishing spot they deserved, they played some great football, playing eleven games in total – five wins, 
three draws and three losses. The highlights were the draws against St Peter’s Auckland (who finished 5th) 
and Tauranga – both fantastic displays against top quality teams. Unfortunately, though, it was the draws 
that cost the team a higher position. Nonetheless, the boys had a great time and enjoyed their football. The 
stand out performer was Logan Nathan, who scored nineteen goals in eleven games. 
 
The team was: 
Jasper Boone, Sean Squibb, George Parry, Kyle August, Liam Petersen, Lachlan Fraser, Logan Pierce, 
Logan Nathan, Jack Malone, Alex Donoghue, Jayden Mills, Alec Kusabs, Marcus Mellors, and Alex Pollock. 
 
It is a huge task to organise such an event and my thanks go out to Sharnelle August who managed the 
team and allowed me to focus on the coaching. Sharnelle organised sponsorship, transport and  
hoodies for the children amongst other things. 
 
Also a huge thank you to our sponsors: 
- Rob and Linley Parry at Rotorua MacDonald’s who sponsored the boys generously 
- Mr Darren Malone, who made a personal contribution to the trip 
- David Wilson over at Rotorua Toyota on Te Ngai Road, who loaned the team a van for the week to allow 
us to transport there and back each day. 
- A further thanks to Rob Parry, who also did refereeing duties on behalf of the boys, saving them a further 
$600! 
Many thanks also to all the parents and supporters who came across daily and supported the boys. 
Mr Bloomfield - TiC Football 
 
 



 

ENROLMENT 
FOR THE SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME 

 
At St Mary’s Catholic Church, 7.00 pm the 14th October and/or 21st October, there will be an 
information session. Dates will be given and fees are required to be paid either by cheque or cash 
and for those who are not baptised in Rotorua, please bring a baptismal certificate.  
 
The children are required to be 8 by the 1st   November 2015. Children who are not baptised and 
would like to become Catholic are also very welcome to be a part of this Sacramental Programme. 

SAMARITAN’S PURSE OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD. 

Thank you for the donations already sent in. We are in need of the following: 
 Toiletries  

 Beanies & scarves 

 Jandals 

 Socks 

 Small soft toys 

 Gold coin donations to help cover the cost of transport  
 

To read more visit http://www.samaritanspurse.com.au/occ-shoebox-report-2013/ 

“Let’s make this the biggest year for shoeboxes from JPC” 
This year John Paul College is hoping to put together 50 boxes and we are asking the students to bring in donations. 
Each student will gain 20 points for their school house for each item them donate. Please donate any of the followingGift 
Ideas 

 SOMETHING TO LOVE 
Teddy bear, doll, soft toy, etc. (Please, no ‘used’ soft toys) 

 SOMETHING FOR SCHOOL 
Exercise book, pencil case, pens, pencils, colouring pencils, sharpener,  
eraser, chalk, etc. 

 SOMETHING TO WEAR 
T-shirt, shorts, underwear, cap, beanie, sandals, thongs, etc. 

 SOMETHING TO PLAY WITH 
Tennis ball, cars, skipping rope, marbles, musical instrument,  
yo-yo, slinky, finger puppets, wind up torch, etc.  
(No battery operated items)* 

 SOMETHING FOR PERSONAL HYGIENE 
Soap and face washer, toothbrush, hairbrush, comb, hair-clips, scrunchies,  
etc.(No toothpaste, bubble bath or any other item that might leak ) 

 SOMETHING SPECIAL 
Carry bag, sunglasses, bangles, necklaces, craft kits, stickers, note or photo of yourself. 

 
The shoe boxes are packed for specific age and gender:  

2-4yrs 5-9yrs 10-14yrs 

 
(We usually receive most gifts for the middle age bracket and more girls’ gifts than boys; 10-14yr old boy’s boxes seem 
to be particularly hard to fill). 
 

Please do not send in food or lollies of any; old or damaged items; anything that might break e.g. mirror; anything 
that can cause harm or relates to war; anything that relates to gambling such as playing cards and dice. 

 

 MONEY TO COVER TRANSPORT AND DELIVERY 
Although the boxes are delivered by volunteers there are many expenses incurred it costs  
$9 per box so all donations of money are equally important. 
 
As with every year, you may also take home and fill a box as a family if you prefer.  
I am always humbled by the generosity of the staff, students and their families each year in creating these shoeboxes of 
love. All donations should be brought directly to RSC2 please. 

The collection is a little earlier this year and all items/boxes must be brought to 
school by the last week of this term 
Mrs K Bloomfield – Director of Religious Studies E: Karen.bloomfield@jpc.school.nz  
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The 2015 NZCT AIMS GAMES have been embraced by 8,007  
students from 261 New Zealand schools competing in 19  
different sports.  The 12th tournament has been a magnificent  
success and the most exciting and action packed AIMS  
GAMES yet. 
JPC had 110 students attending these games, competing in  
Netball, Rugby 7’s, Football, Gymsport, Water polo, Squash,  
Cross Country and Swimming. 
 
We had some outstanding results and achievements: 
Renee Dudson: Silver Medal, Squash. 
Milla Theobald: 2 Bronze Medals, Swimming.  
Joshua Balmer: 5 finals, Swimming. 
Hana Gapes: 4th Year 7 Girls Cross Country 
Water Polo: 7th Place 
Jacob Stubbing selected for AIMs Water Polo Tournament team. 
Hockey Six aside: 10th Place 
Referees for a National Tournament: Thomas Firth (Water Polo). Sam Smallbone (Hockey). 
These students were there, not as referees for JPC teams. 
 
Thank you to all the supporters that travelled over to watch and cheer on our teams. 
Thank you to coaches, manages and transport personal, this was a huge commitment, also time of work. 
Big thank you to John Paul Senior management, that had to arrange cover for staff that attended the games.  

Don’t miss the SKY Sport magazine documentary - schedule below: 

 

 

AIMS GAMES FOR 2016. 

DATES ARE SUNDAY 4th SEPTEMBER TO FRIDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 
Thank you to parents that have sent photos from AIMS games. I would like more photos to include in school 
magazine. Send to Arthur.faulkner@jpc.school.nz  

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
Congratulations to Paige Satchell, Paige is very excited that  
she has been selected into the NZU20 Football Ferns Qualifiers  
Squad travelling to Tonga to play Oceania teams, from the  
28th Sep until 10th October. The goal is to qualify for the  
Women’s Football World Cup U20 2016 hosted in Papua New  
Guinea. 
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FROM THE CAREERS OFFICE 
Upcoming events at WINTEC - Free Student Experience Days 
 
These are aimed at students considering studying at Wintec in 2016 

-3pm. Rotokauri Campus 
-site caves. 9am-3pm. 

-3pm 
0th October. City Campus. 10am-2pm 

 
Information Sessions 

-5.30pm 
 

 
Campus. 3.30-5.30pm 
 

-5.30pm 
 

-12.30pm 
 

 City Campus. 3.30-5.30pm 
 

3.30-5.30pm 
 

 
 
 
 
 

KAREN TRAUTMANN MEMORIAL YOUTH CITIZENSHIP AWARD 
Closing Date: Friday 16th October 2015 

CRITERIA FOR SELECTION 
This award is named in honour of Karen, a past Soroptimist, and it recognises young people for their 
outstanding contribution to home, school, community, country and the world.  It is not awarded purely 
for scholastic achievement, but rather for the applicant’s demonstrated commitment to improving the 
quality of life for others.   The winner will receive $1000 and the runner up $500. 
Applicants must meet the following criteria: 

 
 

large. 
 
Applications must be received on the form provided via either email or post and must include a recent 
“head and shoulders” photograph of the applicant. 
Applications must reach the Secretary at the above address by the closing date. 
The scholarship will be presented on proof of entry to a tertiary institution and must be used in the 
following year. 
 
If the winner is unable to take up tertiary studies in the designated year, the runner up will be awarded 
the scholarship in lieu. 
The winner will be presented the Scholarship at the Soroptimist International Scholarship Presentation 
Dinner on the 26th January 2016, at Prince’s Gate Hotel Rotorua. 

See the Careers Department for the application form and details 



UNIVERSITY OF CANTERBURY 
Key Dates August-October School Visits – Course Planning 
15th September  Common Confidential Reference Form for Accommodation Due 
1st October   Accommodation Applications Due 
6th October   Applications to Enrol for 2016 Open 
6th October   UC Enrol Event on Campus 
15th November  Fine Arts Applications Due 
14th December  Application to Enrol for 2016 due 
19th February 2016  UC Orientation (TBC) 
22nd February 2016  Lectures start for Semester 1 2016 
*College of Education start dates may differ 
 
THE UNIVERSITY OF WAIKATO  
The University of Waikato Sir Edmund Scholarship applications are now open and students can complete 
the online application form at http://www.waikato.ac.nz/about/hillary/ 
 
Who can apply? 

 
 

 
o study at the University of Waikato at either the Hamilton or Tauranga Campus 

 
What do you receive? 

 
 

your specialist sport/art 
 

 
 
Hillary Scholarship applications close Friday 18th September 2015. 
 
UNIVERSITY COURSE PLANNING DATES TERM THREE 
Tuesday 15th September:  Otago University 9am 
Monday 21st September:  Massey University 12.30pm 
Wednesday 23rd September: Auckland University 8.30am 
Thursday 24th September:  Victoria University 9am 
Thursday 22nd October: Lincoln University 11.15am 
 
The Course Planning will be held in the Front Meeting Room next to the Main Reception. 
 
Appointment Schedules are now available in the Careers Office.  
Please ensure make an appointment time. 
 



 REACH 900+ EMAIL ADDRESSES ON OUR DATABASE 
Contact sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz in the first instance, then an invoice will be issued by the JPC PTA. 

PLUGZ 4 LUGZ 
Grade 5 custom made hearing protection 

MADE ON THE SPOT 

Comfortable* Reusable* Reliable* Waterproof  
    Work, Play, Sleep and Swim 
In your very own Grade 5 earplugs 
         Grant Rowles, Rotorua 
          (07) 348 0908 / or 027 275 6848 
          www.earmold.com.au for more info 

“Hear today, gone tomorrow without  
        adequate hearing protection”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
SPRING IS COMING IT IS TIME TO GET YOUR BODY MOVING 

TAOIST TAI CHI 
NEW SPRING CLASSES 

For beginners starting Tues 8 Sep 9.30-11am 
Or Wed 9 Sep 7-8.30pm 

For continuing starting Wed 9 Sep 1.30-3pm 

STRENGTH  FLEXIBILITY  BALANCE  CALMNESS 

$30 p/month                    Membership fee $25        
1227 Haupapa Street Rotorua 

www.taoist.org.nz tel 07 349 4943 

Exercise your whole body. Challenge your mind. Complement 

your fitness regime 

 

NO ACC SURCHARGE ON XRAYS 
• CT     • MRI  
• Screening and Vascular Ultrasound                                                                                             
• General Musculoskeletal              
• Intervention Procedures and Echocardiography      
• All Maternity Ultrasounds 
• Ultrasound Guided Biopsies           ACC/Private and  
• Ultrasounds                                     Insurance Funded 

• (Immigration CXRs)  
We are also pleased to be the first to offer 4D scanning in the 

Rotorua area. 
Bringing patient care and imaging technology together 

X-rays – No appointment necessary. 
For all other services call us to make an appointment. 

 

Central Health 1181, Crnr Amohia & Haupapa 
Streets Ph 07 343 7468 

www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

 

HERE FOR  

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS 

 

HERE FOR  

 

$5 PER WEEK 

 

 

mailto:sue.rowles@jpc.school.nz
http://www.taoist.org.nz/
http://www.mokoiaradiology.co.nz/


PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISING SPONSORS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rotorua Medical Group 
Central Health and Fairy Springs Medical Centre 

“NEW PATIENTS WELCOME” 

1 Practice + 2 Sites = Convenient Health Care 4 U 

Both sites open Mon-Fri, 8.00am to 5.00pm 

Telephone: 347 0000  Email: admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz         www.rotoruamedical.co.nz  

 

Our comprehensive and excellent family health care services include a 

Drop In Clinic – no appointment  necessary 

Central Health, 1181 Amohia Street (next door to Central Pharmacy) 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am and 2.00pm and 4.00pm 

Fairy Springs Medical Centre, 10-100 Fairy Springs Road, Rotorua 

Mon to Fri between 9.00am and 11.00am 

          
   

 

 

General Medical Services 

Immunisations 

Medical Examinations 

Long Term Condition 

Management 

   

 

mailto:admin.rmg@rgpg.co.nz
http://www.rotoruamedical.co.nz/


 


